TOWN OF YUCCA VALLEY PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES APRIL 23, 2013

Chair Humphreville called the regular meeting of the Yucca Valley Planning Commission to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners Present: Bridenstine, Drozd, Humphreville, and Whitten.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chair Humphreville.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Commissioner Whitten moved to approve the agenda for the Planning Commission meeting of April 23, 2013. Commissioner Bridenstine seconded. Motion carried 4-0-1 on a voice vote.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

DEPARTMENT REPORT:

1. SELECTION OF PLANNING COMMISSION CHAIRMAN AND VICE-CHAIRMAN

Chair Humphreville opened nominations for the position of Planning Commission chairman. Commissioner Bridenstine nominated Chair Humphreville for another term. Commissioner Whitten nominated Bridenstine. Bridenstine declined the nomination. Whitten nominated Commissioner Drozd. Drozd declined the nomination. Drozd seconded the nomination for Humphreville. Motion carried, 4-0-1.

Chair Humphreville opened nominations for the position of Planning Commission vice-chairman. Commissioner Whitten nominated Commissioner Bridenstine. Commissioner Drozd seconded. Motion carried 4-0-1

2. DRAFT DEVELOPMENT CODE

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle presented the item regarding Article 3 of the Draft Development Code.

Planning Commissioners provided feedback on the draft document. Commissioner Bridenstine questioned the process of proof of legal and physical access. Stueckle responded that this language was provided because of the unique topography in our area.

Commissioner Bridenstine continued by asking about existing wells in the service area described on page 3-3, paragraph 2 (b) Stueckle suggested adding a paragraph to address this. Bridenstine commented on necessary street paving in the 2.5 acres and less section, and is concerned that some residents with 2.5 acre parcels might want to live on a dirt road. Bridenstine would like it to read 1 acre or less instead of at 2.5 acres or less.

Commissioner Whitten commented the language for street improvements and terminology applicable to subdivisions is confusing.

Chair Humphreville spoke in regards to page 3-2 (a) offered that two-wheeled drive is sufficient and questioned if the language needed to be that specific.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle introduced section 3-6 and invited commissioner feedback. Commissioner Whitten inquired about building permit requirements in reference to entries included in table 3-2. Commissioner Drozd questioned height limit of 25 feet or higher. Commissioners gave consensus of offering a percentage of over standard height instead of specific footage. Commissioner Bridenstine commented on the frequent violations of movable signs within the clear sight triangle.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle continued to present draft page 3-10 and explained the new features including reference to front and street-side landscaping and setbacks. Stueckle fielded several Commissioner inquiries regarding native plants, landscape plans, replanting, and water usage included in this section. Chair Humphreville suggested that language be included about fill yardage. Commissioner Bridenstine suggested adding language to page 3-16, item 10 to define high-maintenance landscaping.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle presented the next section, 3-26 regarding parking regulations. Commissioner Drozd questioned the permitting process of allowable carports. Commissioner Bridenstine commented on the need of a formula to calculate required parking spaces for a given project. Bridenstine also concerned about the continued use of angled parking in Yucca Valley as addressed on page 3-34. Chair Humphreville suggested separating the parking requirements for convalescent hospitals, and retirement homes and also questioned the mixed use properties, such as golf courses with a restaurant. Truck parking in residential areas was briefly discussed. Commissioner Bridenstine suggested correcting page formatting to keep tables all on one page.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle continued by presenting the next section regarding performance standards. Commissioner Drozd questioned heat emissions on page 3-47 and how light trespasses from yard lighting are measured. Stueckle responded that lighting standards are included in the building and construction section. Drozd also inquired if

overnight RV parking in Wal Mart's parking lot is enforceable.

Commissioner Bridenstine questioned noise standards and how the listed levels were determined. Commissioner Whitten questioned language in 3-51 regarding faulty equipment, hazardous materials and suggested the addition of asbestos surveys.

Continuing on with section 3-52, Stueckle presented an update regarding property maintenance standards and typical uses. Chair Humphreville commented on 3-55 (b) and maintenance issues he has experienced. Discussion continued on operable vehicles per property. Humphreville asked about the time limits of inoperable vehicles on properties, such as those under repair. Commissioner Bridenstine suggested placing a limit on the number of vehicles allowed to continually park on a property. Commissioner Whitten offered addressing non-op vehicles by being screened and out of view and also questioned page 3-53 as to what level of needed maintenance triggers action.

Chair Humphreville suggested to continue the section on sign regulations to a future meeting to allow specific community outreach for public input. Commissioner consensus was made.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle explained the process for approval for wireless communication facilities. Chair Humphreville suggested keeping wireless facilities to commercial property to eliminate a CUP.

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle presented the background regarding the section on trip reduction in the Draft Development Code. Commissioner Whitten inquired about the use of the Yucca Valley Park and Ride. Commissioner Bridenstine commented that this section is not practical with the local topography and suggested golf cart or electric vehicle use be added. Chair Humphreville suggested that use of golf carts, especially in the country club area should be allowed on residential streets.

No motion was made for this item.

STAFF REPORTS AND COMMENTS

Deputy Town Manager Stueckle gave an update on Town Council meetings may conflict with the Planning Commission's regular meeting schedule in May, 2013.

COMMISSIONER REPORTS AND REQUESTS

Commissioner Bridenstine thanked fellow commissioners and staff members for a productive meeting.

Commissioner Drozd thanked staff for their guidance.

Commissioner Whitten thanked the media for staying through the long meeting.

Chair Humphreville expressed appreciation for staff's work.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next regular meeting of the Yucca Valley Planning Commission will be held on Tuesday, May 14, 2013 at 6:00 p.m. in the Yucca Room of the Yucca Valley Community Center.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Copeland, CMC Deputy Town Clerk